
JUBILEE FIELD USER GROUP 
 

MINUTES of the meeting of the Jubilee Field User Group held on Thursday 29th 
March 2012 at Jubilee Pavilion, Headcorn Road, Staplehurst commencing at 8pm. 

 
1. Present: Mick Hooker, Ian Humphrey, Nigel Best, Sally Hutchings and 

Elaine Downton. Alison Hooker was also in attendance to take minutes. 

 

2. Apologies:  Apologies were received from John Perry, Paul Butcher and 
Mike Lock. 
In the absence of the Chairman Mick Hooker took the chair. 

 
3. Minutes of last meeting - Minutes of the last meeting of held on 1st 

December 2011 were agreed and signed as a true record.  
 

4. The following were discussed in a round table format: 

 Skateboarding The event on 23rd June was going ahead.  Organisation 
was going well with Maidstone Borough Council the main organiser.  

Small posters had already gone up with larger ones due out over the 
next few weeks.   The following was noted: 
Jubilee Car Park was not to be used 

Field opposite – owner wants £400 for use as a car park so other options 
were being investigated by Paul Butcher. 

MBC were putting on a bus from Maidstone to Jubilee and return. 
Magnetic Shields were ok to use their facility as a car park for officials 
and stall holders etc. 

Guides – Tea and Coffee 
Jubilee Committee – BBQ and cold drinks 

Event would take place from 1pm to 6pm with registration from 12 noon. 
 

 Guides: 
The Parish Council wishes to erect a sign as cars are left in the car park 
when gates needing to be locked.  Wording to be looked into as timings 

for closing are not always the same.  The car park is not the 
responsibility of Jubilee Committee so decision left to SPC.  Still ongoing 

problems with dog fouling.  SPC to be informed and Alison will speak to 
the Community Warden again. 
 

 

 Football Club 

The tournament planned for May may be cancelled due to lack of 
numbers. A final decision will be made at the football meeting next week. 
Presentation going ahead on 20th May. 

  
5. Any Other Business 

There being no any other business the meeting was closed at 8.30pm.  
The next Users meeting would be in August but Elaine was invited to 
attend the next Jubilee meeting on 31st May to discuss the Skateboarding 

event. 
 

 


